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Upcoming Work Activities
Work is currently ongoing in both Segment 1, 10300 South to Salem Canal
Road, and Segment 2, SR-198 to 10300 South.

Segment 1, 10300 South to Salem Canal Road:

¢ Now that the weather is improving, crews will soon begin the process of
bringing in dirt to serve as the bottom layer of the new road. This activity
should be complete in early May.
Crews continue to work on the box culvert located near Salem Canal
Road and will be intermittently pouring the concrete walls through mid-
May. This culvert is 10 feet tall, 150 feet long, and 14 feet wide! When the
project is complete, this culvert will allow users of the Salem Canal Trail
to cross underneath Loafer Mountain Parkway safely, and without
interrupting the flow of traffic.




Segment 2, SR-198 to 10300 South:

¢ Now that the weather is improving, crews will soon begin the process of
bringing in dirt to serve as the bottom layer of the new road. This activity
should be complete in early May.
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Please Note: We expect to close the third and final segment, Salem Canal
Road to 11200 South, for construction in early June.

Work hours will typically be Monday through Friday, between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m.
Weekend work may take place on occasion if needed.

*Schedule subject to change due to weather or other unforeseen
circumstances.

Traffic Alerts
o Elk Ridge Drive is CLOSED between SR-198 and Salem Canal Road. 1700
West is the designated detour route.

Safety
e Watch for construction vehicles entering and leaving the work zone. Do
not follow construction vehicles into the work zone.
« The speed limit along the detour route on 1700 West is 25 mph.Please
reduce speeds and use caution when taking the detour route.



Questions? Concerns?
Email: loafermountainparkway@gmail.com
Hotline: 877-495-4240

Project Background

The Utah County Board of County Commissioners is pleased to announce the
construction of the new Loafer Mountain Parkway. Construction will take place
in several stages, including the reconstruction of a segment of Elk Ridge Drive,
with project completion anticipated for end of 2024.

The new build of Loafer Mountain Parkway is now complete, and open to the
public! Reconstruction work on Elk Ridge Drive is underway, as of January
2024. This work will be done in segments, as shown on the map below.

(Click project map below to enlarge)
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